TEACHING FAMILY HOMES OF UPPER MICHIGAN
FAMILY SUPPORT PROGRAM

Grievance/Record Policy and Informed Consent
GRIEVANCE POLICY

Any family member who has concerns about services provided may discuss these with the Family Support Worker or Program Manager.  If further issues are not resolved, you may contact the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) or Chief Operations Officer (COO) of Teaching Family Homes. Phone numbers have been provided. Additional concerns may be addressed with your Department of Human Services (DHS) caseworker.

RECORDS POLICY

Teaching Family Homes of Upper Michigan has a contract with the Michigan Department of Human Services to provide family support services.  This contract allows our staff to exchange information with DHS staff, and requires Teaching Family Homes of Upper Michigan to send DHS a letter upon termination of our services with your family.  Occasionally auditors may review our records to evaluate program effectiveness.

Your records cannot be released to any other individuals or agencies without your written consent.  Certain information, however, may be released without your authorization under the following legal circumstances.

1. The receipt of legitimate subpoena.

2. In the event of a medical emergency.

3. The receipt of information suggests child abuse or neglect has occurred. Teaching Family Homes of Upper Michigan is legally obligated to report any such information to the Department of Human Services.
I have read and understand the Grievance and Records policies and have discussed them with the Family Support Worker. 
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